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On April 2, 2015, Dustin MacLeod [42] of Cheboygan was before the Honorable Scott 
Pavlish for a sentencing on (1) Manufacture of Marijuana, (2) Felon in Possession of a 
Firearm, (3) Possession with the Intent to Deliver Marijuana, (4) Harboring a Felon 
and (5) Felony Firearm all counts as a Habitual 4th Offender. Pavlich ordered MacLeod 
to serve a prison term of 5 years to 27 years.  
 
A jury found MacLeod guilty of all five counts after a two day jury trial in mid-
February. Detectives from the Huron Undercover Narcotics Team [HUNT] learned that 
MacLeod was running a marijuana grow operation out of a garage on South River Road in 
Cheboygan. On October 14, 2014, a search warrant was executed by HUNT and Straits Area 
Narcotics Enforcement [SANE] on MacLeod’s home on Cope Road and the garage on South 
River Road. The search resulted in discovering nearly two pounds of marijuana at 
MacLeod’s residence and 122 marijuana plants in the garage. The detectives also 
located five long guns and a stolen pistol in the residence. When MacLeod was 
subsequently stopped in his vehicle, he had two additional firearms on his person. 
MacLeod was prohibited from possessing firearms due to previous felony convictions. 
While executing the search warrant at MacLeod’s residence, Megan MacLeod – MacLeod’s 
sister, ran from the residence and jumped into the Black River. Deputy Dean Tebo from 
the Presque Isle Sheriff’s Department tracked her down and arrested her. At the time 
Ms. MacLeod was facing a felony charge of Escape from a Misdemeanor Jail Sentence as a 
Habitual 4th Offender. Ms. MacLeod had been on the run for nearly one year. She was 
also charged with Resisting and Obstructing as a Habitual 4th Offender.  
 
 
Cheboygan County Prosecuting Attorney Daryl Vizina commented, “When someone has two 
pounds of marijuana and 122 plants in their possession it is an important case, but 
then you throw in all the firearms and Megan MacLeod who had been on the run for a 
year, it becomes a huge case. MacLeod’s attitude did not help his cause at sentencing. 
MacLeod asserted from the beginning of the case that the laws do not apply to him due 
to his Native American lineage. Considering he has 27 prior criminal convictions, he 
is clearly wrong and that was reflected in the sentence. On a final note, the HUNT and 
SANE teams conducted a great investigation. Their great work makes my job easy.” 


